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7 November 2014 

 
Sharon Thomas 01352 702324 

sharon.b.thomas@flintshire.gov.uk 
 

 
 
Dear Sir / Madam 
 
A meeting of the CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE will be held in the DELYN COMMITTEE ROOM, COUNTY HALL, 
MOLD CH7 6NA on THURSDAY, 13TH NOVEMBER, 2014 at 10.00 AM to consider 
the following items. 
 

Yours faithfully 
 

 
 

Democracy & Governance Manager 
 

A G E N D A 
 
 
1 APOLOGIES  

2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST (INCLUDING WHIPPING 
DECLARATIONS)  

3 MINUTES (Pages 1 - 8) 

 To confirm as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 9 October 
2014. 

Public Document Pack



4 BUDGET CONSULTATION PROCESS  

 A verbal update will be provided. 

5 FEEDBACK ON AGILE & FLEXIBLE WORKING  

 A verbal report on the use of agile working in Revenues & Benefits will be 
provided. 

6 REVENUE BUDGET MONITORING 2014/15 (MONTH 5) (Pages 9 - 42) 

 Report of Corporate Finance Manager enclosed. 

7 FORWARD WORK PROGRAMME (Pages 43 - 48) 

 Report of Member Engagement Manager enclosed. 

 



 

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 
9 OCTOBER 2014 

 
Minutes of the meeting of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee of the Flintshire County Council held at County Hall, Mold on 
Thursday, 9 October 2014 
 
PRESENT: Councillor Carolyn Thomas (Chair) 
Councillors: Marion Bateman, Clive Carver, Paul Cunningham, Robin Guest, 
Ron Hampson, Joe Johnson, Richard Jones, David Roney and Arnold 
Woolley  
 
SUBSTITUTIONS:  
Councillor: Mike Reece for Ian Dunbar, Ron Davies for Andy Dunbobbin and 
Vicky Perfect for Paul Shotton 
 
APOLOGIES: 
Councillors: Peter Curtis and Richard Lloyd 
Chief Executive and Cabinet Member for Corporate Management 
 
CONTRIBUTORS:  
Leader and Cabinet Member for Finance, Chief Officer (Governance), Chief 
Officer (People and Resources) and Finance Managers 
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  
Member Engagement Manager and Committee Officer 
 

30. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
  No declarations of interest were made.  

 
31. MINUTES 

 
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 11 September 

2014 had been circulated to Members with the agenda. 
 

Accuracy 
 
Councillor Arnold Woolley referred to the second paragraph on minute 

24 and suggested that the words ‘he extent’ should be changed to ‘the extent’.  
In referring to the fourth paragraph on the same page, he felt that the word 
‘Conservation’ should be changed to ‘Conversation’.  On being put to the vote, 
the amendments were agreed.   

 
Councillor Richard Jones indicated that comments from Councillor 

Peter Curtis and Councillor Billy Mullin had not been included in the minutes.  
The Member Engagement Manager explained that the minutes were not a 
verbatim record and on being put to the vote, the amendments were not 
agreed.     
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Matters Arising 
 
  Councillor Jones referred to the last paragraph on page 6 and indicated 

that he had not received the draft Terms of reference for the Task and Finish 
Group.  The Member Engagement Manager confirmed that this had been sent 
to Members by email earlier that day.  In response to a further comment from 
Councillor Jones that his comments about local companies had not been 
included, the Chief Officer (Governance) explained that this was shown on 
page 8 and that he had agreed to discuss this further with Councillor Jones 
following the meeting.         

 
  Councillor Paul Cunningham thanked the Member Engagement 

Manager for the information on the work of the staff in the Flintshire Connects 
office in Flint in relation to Police issues.     

    
 RESOLVED: 
 
 That subject to the foregoing, the minutes be approved as a correct record 

and signed by the Chairman. 
 
32. BUDGET CONSULTATION PROCESS 
 
  The Leader of the Council explained that workshops to provide 

Members with details on the budget proposals were being arranged ahead of 
the formal budget setting process.  He suggested that the workshops take 
place during week commencing 27th October 2014 but appreciated that this 
was school holidays and may not be convenient for some Members.     

 
  Details of the settlement had been received the previous day and the 

reduction for Flintshire County Council was 3.4% which was in line with the 
Welsh average.  This meant that there would be a budget gap of £16.4m.  He 
referred to the work that needed to be undertaken based on demographic and 
statutory pressures and referred to discussions earlier in the year with the 
Minister, who had indicated that the reduction in funding could be as high as 
4.5%.  The Leader commented on the pressures for Supporting People and 
Education along with a cut in the Sustainable Waste Grant of 3%.  A briefing 
note was being prepared for all Members which would provide a breakdown of 
what the reduction meant for Flintshire.  He felt that it was important that the 
workshops took place as soon as possible.  He commented on the costs for 
subsidising of bus services and social care for the elderly and vulnerable.   

 
  The Leader explained that departments had been asked to plan for a  

30% reduction in funding over three years and it was anticipated that the 
pressures on service areas would continue.  He referred to the ringfencing of 
budgets for health care and in referring to a report by the Nuffield Trust, said 
that it was important for the authority to commission its own report on the 
pressures being applied to social care.  He provided details of the cuts in 
funding for leisure, libraries and social care if the 30% reduction was 
undertaken and said that ringfencing some budget areas could result in larger 
than 30% reductions in other areas.   
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  The Chief Officer (Governance) advised that a Group Leader’s meeting 
would be held during week commencing 20th October 2014 to provide more 
details on how the work would progress.  It had been suggested that the 
budget workshops would be allocated during week commencing 27th October 
and 3rd November 2014 to outline the approach and proposals so far.  The 
formal Overview & Scrutiny budget process would take place during 
December 2014 or January 2015.   

 
  The Chair proposed that the workshops be held during the half term 

holidays and this was duly seconded.   
 
  Councillor Clive Carver sought clarification on the ‘black hole’ referred 

to in the press.  He also asked about the Flintshire Shuttle Bus and whether it 
worked exclusively for Flintshire County Council.  The Leader explained that it 
was a demand led service and that he would provide a response to Councillor 
Carver following the meeting.  He added that he had not referred to the ‘black 
hole’ when providing a comment for the media.  He spoke of the 3.4% cut and 
the pressures of increased costs, which were unprecedented, and said that 
further details would be provided to Members in the workshops.   

 
Councillor Joe Johnson asked about the Sustainable Waste Grant and 

the Finance Manager agreed to provide a response following the meeting.   
 
In referring to the Big Budget Conversation, Councillor Robin Guest 

commented on the low response rate and asked whether any useful 
suggestions had been put forward by those who had replied.  The Leader 
explained that information on the results had been sent to Members but added 
that it was difficult to quantify the responses at this stage.  Approximately 
10,000 had viewed the survey and 700 had provided a response and these 
would be considered as part of the budget workshops and meetings to 
scrutinise the budget proposals.  Over the past three years, £33m savings had 
been made but the impact of this had not yet been felt by services.  The 
Leader explained that this could not continue and difficult decisions would 
have to be made.   

 
Councillor Ron Hampson said that it was important that the public were 

aware of the scale of the cuts in funding.  He also referred to inflationary 
pressures.  The Leader responded that pay inflation negotiations were 
undertaken nationally and did not form part of the settlement figure.  He added 
that a 1% pay increase would result in an additional pressure of £1.6m.                

 
 RESOLVED: 
 
 (a) That the update be received; and  
 

(b) That the Leader be thanked for the update.   
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33. REVENUE BUDGET MONITORING 2014/15 (MONTH 4) AND CAPITAL 
PROGRAMME MONITORING 2014/15 (MONTH 4) 

 
 Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Month 4) 
 
  The Chief Officer (People and Resources) introduced a report to 

provide Members with the latest Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Month 
4) for the Council Fund and Housing Revenue Account which was to be 
submitted to Cabinet on 16 October 2014.   

 
  For the Council Fund, the projected net in year non pay expenditure 

was forecast to be £0.019m lower than budget.  Extensive work had been 
undertaken to rebase all workforce budgets to reflect the actual new costs 
arising from the new pay and grading structure following the implementation of 
Single Status.  Due to the continuation of this significant piece of work, no pay 
variations were included in the report.  It was anticipated that the rebasing 
work would be concluded in time for the next monitoring report.   

 
The variances of £0.622m between months 3 and 4 were detailed in 

appendix 1 and consisted of an overall net reduction in Social Services, an 
increase in the anticipated surplus on the Council Tax Collection Fund and 
variances totalling £0.241m in Central and Corporate Finance.  Section 3.05 
detailed the efficiencies and it was currently projected that £8.444m of the 
£8.84m (96%) would be achieved.  It was reported in paragraph 3.06 that a 
significant efficiency was included within the Functional Value for Money 
targets for the administrative support across the organisation.  This was 
subject to further review and though currently assumed as achievable, it 
remained an additional risk.  The 2014/15 budget also contained £3.1m of 
workforce efficiencies.  The Chief Officer (People and Resources) explained 
that an initial Voluntary Redundancy Programme had identified a number of 
efficiencies and a second programme had commenced on 1 September 2014 
and was running alongside the next phase of the Management Review.  A full 
analysis was included in appendix 3.   

 
  Section 4 detailed the inflation included in the budget and section 5 

included the budget assumptions and risks.  It was reported that taking into 
account amounts needed to be used from the unearmarked reserves and the 
current projected outturn at month 4, the projected balance on the 
contingency reserve at 31 March 2015 was £2.960m and this was 
summarised in appendix 4.   

 
  The HRA was projected to have an overall underspend of £0.038m and 

a projected closing balance at Month 4 of £1.203m which at 4% of total 
expenditure satisfied the prudent approach of ensuring a minimum level of 
3%.   

 
  Councillor Richard Jones referred to the changes in the way the Budget 

Monitoring information had been reported which included much less detail in 
the  table for the Council Fund latest forecast.  Earlier reports had included the 
original budget which this report did not.  He also said that non-pay 
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expenditure had not been included as a risk for this period which he felt was a 
concern and he asked that both of these elements be included in future 
reports to allow for transparency and easier understanding.  The Chair 
commented that the detail was included in appendix 1 to the report.  
Councillor Jones also felt that the overspend in services could not be 
scrutinised using the current reporting methods and suggested that a zero 
based budget be considered.  He sought clarification on the risk of the 
monthly costs of £0.030m for the former Euticals site and asked why this was 
different to the variance of £0.286m reported in appendix 1 on page 28.  He 
referred to the Outcome Agreement Grant and Single person discount review 
which had been identified as risks at Month 3 but had not been included in this 
report and suggested that an explanation should be provided as to why they 
were no longer showing as risks.   

 
  The Chief Officer (People and Resources) accepted the comment from 

Councillor Jones about the risk of non-pay expenditure.  She explained that 
further work was needed to complete the rebasing work and said  that risks 
had been identified, and were being managed, in relation to the amount set 
aside for Single Status both for the increase in the pay bill and for the one off 
costs (for example, pay protection and implementation payments). With 
reference to the level of detail provided in budget monitoring reports for 
Members, she added that it was important to achieve the appropriate balance 
between the detail required by Cabinet and by this Committee to enable both 
to undertake their respective roles.  She referred to a piece of software called 
Collaborative Planning that would allow officers to provide budget monitoring 
information in a variety of different formats to more easily meet data 
requirements. The Finance Manager said that there was no reason why the 
amount of the original budget could not be included in future reports.  On the 
issue of Euticals, she explained that the £0.030m was the monthly costs and 
that the amount of £0.286m was the movement in the projection from Month 3 
to 4 due to the fact that the running costs had now been forecast to year end.  
She said that she would consider including detail on risks which had been 
removed in future reports and that further information on the Single Person 
Discount could be provided following the meeting.   

 
  The Leader accepted the views of Councillor Jones about the ongoing 

reporting of risks which had been removed but said that even though figures 
were now reported based on portfolios rather than directorates, the budget 
amount remained the same, which he felt should be welcomed.  He added 
that the projected underspend at month 4 of £0.019m compared to a projected 
overspend of £0.603m at month 3 was positive.   

 
  On the Housing Revenue Account (HRA), Councillor Ron Hampson 

indicated that those who had been charged for the gardening service when 
they should not have been, had not yet received a refund.  The Chief Officer 
(People and Resources) agreed to provide an update following the meeting.   

 
  Councillor Robin Guest felt that it was essential that Members could 

understand how the budgets had been realigned to portfolios instead of 
directorates.  He also felt that there was a need to identify the detail of the 
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original budget and to provide information on the movements and variances 
beneath each portfolio to allow Members to scrutinise the budget.   

 
The Leader took the comments on board and said that it was important 

that Members had adequate information to allow them to challenge the 
figures.  The Chief Officer (Governance) explained that each service area had 
a significant number of budget codes for different transactions and that it was 
important to provide a balance between providing too little or too much 
information.   

 
Councillor Jones suggested that the reports should include the original 

budget, the amount for the current month and the proposed figures for the 
remainder of the financial year.  The Leader raised concern at the insinuation 
of the lack of transparency in the budget monitoring reports and suggested 
that a meeting be arranged with himself, the Chair of the Committee, 
Councillors Jones and Guest and the Chief Officer (People and Resources) to 
discuss the format of budget monitoring reports.  The Chair proposed the 
suggestion and it was duly seconded.   

 
The Chair raised concern at the budget for Streetscene and 

Transportation and the impact on the rest of the service if the overspend in 
waste services continued to increase.   

 
Councillor Jones also sought clarification on the variance of £0.404m 

for Social Services for Adults – Locality Teams (Localities).  The Leader 
responded that the increase in demand should be considered by the Social 
and Health Care Overview & Scrutiny Committee and the Member 
Engagement Manager confirmed that performance reporting, which would 
include this issue, was to be submitted to the November 2014 meeting of that 
Committee.  Councillor Jones also referred to the resolution on minute 
number 27 on page 12 of the agenda.      

 
In response to a question from the Chair about work as a result of the 

Early Voluntary Redundancy programme, the Chief Officer (People and 
Resources) said that it was anticipated that the changes on work allocation 
and job redesign would be minor and would not need to be submitted to this 
Committee.      

 
 RESOLVED: 
 
 That the report be noted.  
 
 Capital Programme (Month 4) 
 
  The Chief Officer (People and Resources) introduced a report to 

provide Members with the Month 4 capital programme information for 2014/15 
which would also be submitted to Cabinet on 16 October 2014. 

 
  The table at paragraph 3.01.1 set out how the programme had 

changed during 2014/15 with the revised figure being £31.234 for Council 
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Fund and £12.636 for HRA and full details were provided in appendix A.  The 
capital expenditure compared to budget was detailed in paragraph 3.04 and 
showed an underspend of £0.122m.  The rollover into 2015/16 was reported 
in paragraph 3.05.2 and detailed in Appendix B.  The financing of the 
programme was summarised and it was reported that the element of the 
Council Fund total financed from general (non-specific) financing resources, 
relied in part on the generation of capital receipts from asset disposal. There 
was a projected shortfall to 2015/16 of £0.843m and any capital receipts 
received would be used to reduce the shortfall. 

 
 RESOLVED: 
 

That the report be noted.    
   

34. FORWARD WORK PROGRAMME 
 

 The Member Engagement Manager introduced the report to consider 
the Forward Work Programme for the Committee.   
 
 He detailed the items which were due to be considered on 13 
November 2014 and explained that the Workforce Information update report 
would also be submitted to that meeting.  The Member Engagement Manager 
advised the Committee that a letter had been sent to invite them to a meeting 
of Housing Overview & Scrutiny Committee to consider Welfare Reform rather 
than both Committees considering it separately.   
 

The People Strategy workshop which was due to be held on 20th 
October 2014 would now be held in November or December.  The Chief 
Officer (People and Resources) explained that it had been postponed due to 
the ongoing work on the business plan process.   

 
The Member Engagement Manager explained that it had been agreed 

by the Leader and Chief Executive that budget workshops were to be held 
during week commencing 27th October and 3rd November 2014.  He would 
discuss possible date options with the appropriate Chairs of Committees and 
suggested that the workshop for Corporate Resources Overview & Scrutiny 
Committee be held on 27th October 2014.   

 
Councillor Richard Jones asked that an update on appraisals be 

submitted to the November 2014 meeting of the Committee prior to the full 
report being considered in February 2015.  The Chief Officer (Governance) 
indicated that the information would be included in the Performance 
Monitoring report which was to be submitted to the November 2014 meeting.    

 
 RESOLVED: 
 

(a) That the Forward Work Programme be approved as submitted;  
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(b) That an update report on appraisals would be incorporated into the 
Improvement Plan monitoring report to be submitted to the November 
2014 meeting of the Committee; and 

 
(c) That the Committee agreed to the budget workshops for Corporate 

Resources Overview & Scrutiny Committee being held on 27 October 
and 3 November 2014.        

 
35. MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC AND PRESS IN ATTENDANCE 
 
  There were no members of the public or press in attendance. 
 
 

(The meeting started at 10.00am and ended at 11.38 am) 
 
 
 

6666666666 
Chair 
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FLINTSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
 

REPORT TO: 
 

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE 
 

DATE: 
 

THURSDAY, 13 NOVEMBER 2014 

REPORT BY: 
 

CORPORATE FINANCE MANAGER 
 

SUBJECT:  
 

REVENUE BUDGET MONITORING 2014/15 (MONTH 
5) 

 
 
1.00 
 
1.01 

PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
To provide Members with the Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 
(Month 5) report. 

  
2.00 
 
2.01 

BACKGROUND 
 
The Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Month 5) report will be 
presented to Cabinet on 18 November 2014. A copy of the report is 
attached as Appendix A to this report. 

  
3.00 
 
3.01 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
Members are asked to note the report. 

  
4.00 
 
4.01 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 
 
As set out in the report. 

  
5.00 
 
5.01 

ANTI POVERTY IMPACT 
 
None. 

  
6.00 
 
6.01 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 
 
None. 

  
7.00 
 
7.01 

EQUALITIES IMPACT 
 
None. 

  
8.00 
 
8.01 

PERSONNEL IMPLICATIONS 
 
None. 
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9.00 
 
9.01 

CONSULTATION REQUIRED 
 
None. 

  
10.00 
 
10.01 

CONSULTATION UNDERTAKEN 
 
None. 

  
11.00 
 
11.01 

APPENDICES 
 
Appendix A – Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Month 5) report. 

  
 

 LOCAL GOVERNMENT (ACCESS TO INFORMATION ACT) 1985 
BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS 
 

  
 Contact Officer: Sara Dulson 

Telephone: (01352) 702287  
Email: sara.dulson@flintshire.gov.uk 
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FLINTSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
 

REPORT TO: 
 

CORPORATE RESOURCES OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE 
 

DATE: 
 

THURSDAY, 13 NOVEMBER 2014  

REPORT BY: 
 

MEMBER ENGAGEMENT MANAGER 
 

SUBJECT:  
 

FORWARD WORK PROGRAMME 

 
1.00 
 
1.01 

PURPOSE OF REPORT 
 
To consider the Forward Work Programme of the Corporate Resources  
Overview & Scrutiny Committee. 

  
2.00 
 
2.01 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2.02 
 
 

BACKGROUND 
 
Items feed into a Committee's Forward Work Programme from a number of 
sources.  Members can suggest topics for review by Overview & Scrutiny 
Committees, members of the public can suggest topics, items can be referred 
by the Cabinet for consultation purposes, or by County Council, or Chief 
Officers.  Other possible items are identified from the Cabinet Work 
Programme and the Strategic Assessment of Risks & Challenges.  
 
In identifying topics for future consideration, it is useful or a 'test of 
significance' to be applied.  This can be achieved by asking a range of 
questions as follows: 
 
1. Will the review contribute to the Council's priorities and/or objectives? 
2. Are there issues of weak or poor performance? 
3. How, where and why were the issues identified? 
4. Do local communities think the issues are important and is there any 

evidence of this?  Is there evidence of public dissatisfaction? 
5. Is there new Government guidance or legislation? 
6. Have inspections been carried out? 
7. Is this area already the subject of an ongoing review? 

  
3.00 
 
3.01 
 
 
 

CONSIDERATIONS 
 
Overview & Scrutiny presents a unique opportunity for Members to determine 
the Forward Work Programme of the Committees of which they are 
members.  By reviewing and prioritising the forward work programme 
Members are able to ensure it is member-led and includes the right issues.   
A copy of the Forward Work Programme is attached at Appendix 1 for 
Members' consideration which has been updated following the last meeting. 
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4.00 
 
4.01 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
That the Committee considers the draft Forward Work Programme attached 
as Appendix 1  and approve/amend as necessary. 

  
5.00 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

 
None as a result of this report. 

  
6.00 ANTI POVERTY IMPACT 

 
None as a result of this report. 

  
7.00 ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT 

 
None as a result of this report. 

  
8.00 EQUALITIES IMPACT 

 
None as a result of this report. 

  
9.00 PERSONNEL IMPLICATIONS 

 
None as a result of this report. 

  
10.00 CONSULTATION REQUIRED 

 
N/A 

  
11.00 CONSULTATION UNDERTAKEN 

 
Publication of this report constitutes consultation. 

  
12.00 APPENDICES 

 
Appendix 1 – Forward Work Programme 

  
 LOCAL GOVERNMENT (ACCESS TO INFORMATION ACT) 1985 

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS 
 
None. 

  
 Contact Officer: Robert Robins 

Telephone: 01352 702320 
Email: robert.robins@Flintshire.gov.uk 
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FORWARD WORK PROGRAMME 2014/15 
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DATE  SUBJECT O&S 

FOCUS 

REPORT FROM  

Thursday 11th 
December 2014 
10.00 

Budget Consultation Process (verbal) 
 
 
Auditor General for Wales: Certificate of Compliance 
for the audit of the Annual Performance Report 
2013/14 
 
 
 
 
 
Q2 Performance Reporting 
 
Workforce Information 
 
Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Month 6) 
 
 
 
Forward Work Programme 

Information update 
 
 
To advise Members of the 
positive Certificate of 
Compliance from the Auditor 
General for Wales in respect of 
the audit of the 2013-14 Annual 
Performance Report 
 
 
 
Monitoring 
 
Monitoring 
 
Monitoring 
 
 
 
Approval and development 

Leader and Chief 
Executive 
 
Chief 
Executive/Karen 
Armstrong 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Robert Robins 
 
Helen Stappleton 
 
Sue Ridings 
 
 
Robert Robins 

19th December/ 
30th January 
 
Slots identified in 
the schedule of 
meetings, actual 
dates of meetings 
to be determined. 

Budget consultation meetings Consultation   
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Thursday 
15th  January 2015 
10.00 

Budget Consultation Process (verbal) 
 
Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Month 7) 
 
Forward Work Programme 

Information Update 
 
Monitoring 
 
 
Approval and development 

Leader  and Chief 
Executive 
 
Sue Ridings 
 
 
Robert Robins 

Thursday 12th  

February 2015 
10.00 

Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Month 8) 
 
Appraisals  
 
Forward Work Programme 

Monitoring 
 
Monitoring 
 
Approval and development 

Sue Ridings 
 
Helen Stappleton 
 
Robert Robins 

Thursday 12th 
March 2015 
10.00  

Improvement Plan Monitoring Update 2014/15 Q3 
 
Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Month 9) 
 
Forward Work Programme 

Monitoring 
 
Monitoring 
 
 
Approval and development 

Robert Robins 
 
Sue Ridings 
 
 
Robert Robins 

Thursday 16th  
April 2015  
10.00 

Q3 Performance Reporting 
 
Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Month 10) 
 
Forward Work Programme 

Monitoring 
 
 
Approval and development 

Robert Robins 
 
Sue Ridings 
 
Robert Robins 

Thursday 14th  
May 2015 
10.00 

Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Month 11) 
 
Forward Work Programme 

Monitoring 
 
 
Approval and development 

Sue Ridings 
 
 
Robert Robins 

Thursday 11th 
June 2015 
10.00 

YE Performance Reporting 
 
Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Month 13) 
 
Forward Work Programme 

Monitoring 
 
Monitoring 
 
Approval and development 

Robert Robins 
 
Sue Ridings 
 
Robert Robins 
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Thursday 9th  
July 2015  
10.00 

Revenue Budget Monitoring 2014/15 (Out turn) 
 
Forward Work Programme 

Monitoring 
 
 
Approval and development 

Sue Ridings 
 
Robert Robins 

Items to be 
scheduled 

Health and Well-being update Information Helen Stappelton 
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